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	Comments


Oncor tends to agree with comments submitted by CenterPoint Energy(Wayne Kemper).

However in some instances the limit may be Amps instead of MVA – there may be need of some type conversion criteria – suggest this guide allow for use of Amps or MVA when specifying equipment or facility ratings.

Planning and operating studies should both respect equipment/facility ratings and not be inconsistent in their application. However, when considering the different needs/purposes between operating studies and planning studies there can be need for more than just three rating types. 

We are not able to see how the proposed rating limits as defined can be consistently applied with any meaning to the various type facilities made subject to them (ie conductors, line terminals, transformers, etc).

Per the above it can be expected that requiring the application of limits as proposed will likely contribute to excessive costs, reduced efficiencies, and more restrictive or conservative operating/design margins.

Recommend a task team be assigned to consider these issues and bring a workable proposal that better addresses the need for consistency and clarification in the area of equipment/facility ratings and their application to planning/operating studies and determination of system operating limits for reliability.
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